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HARRY L. JENTER was born 
in Trenton, N.J., in 1901. He 
joined the American Steel & 
Wire Division’s Trenton worked 
in 1917 as a draftsman, and for 
the next few years alternately 
worked for the division and 
attended college. In 1926 he 
was graduated from Syracuse 
University with a degree in me-
chanical engineering and trans-
ferred to the Cleveland office. 
In 1928 he was made assistant 
foreman at the Newburgh Wire 
Works. Mr. Jenter was trans-
ferred to the Cuyahoga works 
cold roll strip department in 
1932, and in 1934 was made 
general foreman. He became 
assistant superintendent of the 
works in 1935, general super-
intendent in 1939 and in 1942 

transferred to the headquarters 
office as assistant to the vice 
president of operations. He 
resumed the post of general 
superintendent of Cuyahoga 
works a year later, was made 
chief engineer in 1950, assis-
tant district manager in 1952 
and manager of operations—
Cleveland District, American 
Steel & Wire Division, United 
States Steel Corp.,  in 1953. In 
1956, he became vice presi-
dent of operations.

The President’s Message

We in the steel industry 
have attained a truly tremen-
dous level of technological 
development, a goal attained 
with significant contributions 
from organizations such as the 
Association of Iron and Steel 
Engineers in the areas of com-
munication, motivation and 
cooperative efforts toward the 
resolution of common prob-
lems. These accomplishments 
have affected our basic indus-
try on a world-wide basis.

It now seems appropriate 
that we give increasingly seri-
ous attention to the problems 
we will jointly face in the future 
as we attempt to maintain and 
even increase our rate of prog-
ress. Certainly, one of the more 
serious of these problems will 

be the providing of trained 
personnel and adequate facili-
ties, for conducting the basic 
research that will be required 
for continued technological 
growth, and equally well trained 
personnel qualified to translate 
the knowledge developed into 
actual practice.

Your newly-elected officers 
believe that the responsibility 
and trust you have placed with 
us can best be justified through 
intensified efforts of this organi-
zation aimed at providing stim-
ulation and opportunity for the 
education of qualified young 
people in the engineering pro-
fession, together with facilities 
allowing them adequate op-
portunity to utilize their talents. 
In these efforts we sincerely 
request your cooperation, as 
well as in continuing the fine 
technical programs developed 
in the past.

H.L. Jenter
President, AISE
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